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WITNESS TESTIMONY SUBMITTED IN OPPOSITION TO HIR 19

MELANIE MAIJIKAS

Honorable legislators,

In the summer and fall of 2017, | heiped to coordinate efforts for the Fair Districts ballot initiative petition in
Lake County. During those months, | worked with a small cadre of very dedicated volunteers—all of us
unpaid—as we arranged shifts at our local libraries, community events, farmers’ markets, meetings of area
nonprofit groups, and any other appropriate location we could find to talk to voters about this important,
nonpartisan initiative to reform gerrymandering in Ohio. Everywhere we went, we were met with enthusiasm
from voters of all political persuasions, who saw the fundamental need for reform in our district drawing
process in the state. We were successful in acquiring hundreds of signatures for this ballot initiative in the
months we dedicated to this effort.

While it was rewarding and worthwhile work, ultimately laying the groundwork for what became the
successful state Issue 1 on the May 2018 ballot, it was not easy work, by any stretch of the imagination.
Identifying, locating, and arranging volunteer coverage for a wide array of locations in our county took time,
energy, and passion for the cause. It is already difficult to acquire the required number of valid signatures
both statewide and percentage wide in each county. We were fortunate to have voter enthusiasm, good
weather, and most importantly, TIME on our side.

But HJR 19 seeks to undermine citizen-organized ballot initiatives like this one in the future. Without any real
need to do so, HIR 19 would significantly impair the ability of citizens like myself to coordinate and organize
the massive endeavor that a ballot initiative requires to be successful. Rather than eliminating ballot
initiatives that are organized by well-funded sources from outside the state, this shortsighted legislation
actually welcomes them in with open arms, while making it virtually impossible for volunteer-led initiatives to
be successful. Shortening the amount of time that signatures will be valid, and requiring signatures to be
collected during the coldest times of the year in a state not known for balmy winter weather, delivers a sure
death blow to citizen-organized activism. This is not the desire of Ohio voters, and it’s certainly not something
the Legislature should be doing at such a rush in a lame duck session with significant input and debate.

HIR 19 subverts the will of the people to change their government in a way that is Constitutionally protected.
The new requirements and timeline would strengthen deep-pocketed organizations and stifle organizations
who rely on volunteers to get an issue on the ballot. In addition, the unprecedented turnout in the November
2018 election has already raised the threshold for the number of signatures needed for future ballot
initiatives. The best way to protect the sanctity of the Chio Constitution is to make the initiated statute

process easier with a safe haven of 5 to 10 years.

Thank you for your time,
Melanie Majikas



